20 Brentham Street, LEEDERVILLE WA 6007 | Tel: (08) 9444 9366 | admin@aranmorecps.wa.edu.au | www.aranmorecps.wa.edu.au

I need to close out the noise, to rise above the noise; The noise that interrupts, that separates, The noise that isolates. I need to listen to God again.

Dear Parents and Guardians

Thank you to year One Green your assembly was an entertaining tale! Thank you for the hard work you put in to your performance, to remind us that God gave all of us special gifts to be exceptional learners in many different ways!

Well done to our Inter School Swimming Team who gave of their best at the Interschool Carnival last Friday at HBF Stadium. You showed determination and perseverance as you competed to represent the school to your best. Well done and look forward to next year. Thank you to parents and grandparents who supported their children and the team!

What a day yesterday for Kindergarten Photo Day. Despite the weather I believe that the photos will be brilliant!

NAPLAN online continues next week for Years Three and Five. All English assessments have been completed, leaving Tuesday to complete Mathematics and Wednesday catch up day. Parents may have heard via the media that schools and students experienced some online technical difficulties. Am pleased to let you know that disruption to our students was minimal. If further information is required to be shared, I will do so with the Year Three and Five Parents/Guardians.

Parents are asked to be mindful that all school absentees, under the Education Act, are required to be explained. Therefore, Mrs Ellen will follow up with parents when absences are not named. For example, a specialist appointment needs to be specific, Ear Nose and Throat Specialist; Orthodontist; Podiatrist etc. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Looking forward to another busy week, next week, Confirmation meeting and Retreat for our Year Six students and P&F Bunnings Sausage Sizzle.

Jonnine Lamborne Principal

May love & peace be found here

MERCY VALUE OF THE WEEK SERVICE

Make a positive difference in the life of others

17 MAY 2019

SPECIAL REMINDER DATES FOR TERM TWO

- NAPLAN 14 to 24 May
- Scholastic Book Fair 20 to 24 May
- National Reconciliation Week 27 31 May
- Pupil Free Day Friday 31 May
- Public Holiday Monday 3 June
- Pupil Free Day Tuesday 4 June
- Pupil Free Day Monday 17 June
- School Photo Day Wednesday 26 June
- Faction Cross Country Yrs 3-6 Friday 28 lune
- End of Term Two Friday 5 July

CONFIRMATION

- Confirmation Parent Night 2: Thursday 23 May 7pm St Mary's Church
- Confirmation Retreat & Rehearsal Day: Saturday 25 May 1:30-4:30pm
- Sacrament of Confirmation: Saturday 8 & Sunday 9 June

RECONCILIATION

- Reconciliation Parent Night 1: Wednesday 31 July 7pm St Mary's Church
- Reconciliation Parent Night 2: Thursday 15 August 7pm St Mary's Church
- Reconciliation Retreat & Rehearsal Day: Saturday 17 September 1:30-3:30pm St Marv's Church
- Sacrament of Reconciliation Night: Thursday 22 August 7pm

FIRST EUCHARIST

- Holy Communion Parent Night 1: Wednesday 7 August 7pm St Mary's Church
- Holy Communion Parent Night 2: Thursday 5 September 7pm St Mary's Church
- Holy Communion Retreat & Rehearsal Day: Saturday 31 August 1:30-4:30pm St Mary's Church
- Sacrament of First Communion: Saturday 21 6:30pm & Sunday 22 September 10:30am St Mary's Church

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

PYJAMA DAY WEDNESDAY 5th JUNE

LifeLink Day is when we recognise all the wonderful social service programs that the Archdiocese provides to those



in need. The Year 6 Pastoral Council ask you to attend school in your pyjama's and contribute a gold coin for LifeLink on Wednesday 5st June. Ms Lamborne and Miss Lister, along with some Year 6 students, will represent our school at the official LifeLink Day launch at Newman College on Wednesday 5th June.

WINTER APPEAL – BLANKETS AND JACKETS

As part of our social justice work, Aranmore Catholic Primary School will be supporting the St Vinnie's Winter Appeal. The aim is to help those people within our community that are less fortunate than us to stay warm during the winter months. How can you help?

Bring any new, or well-maintained blanket or adult and children coats to the front office or to your class teacher between now and Friday 5th July. Please ensure your blankets and coats have been washed.



Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston Assistant Principals

PASTORAL CARE

Congratulations to Gabriella A (6G) who has been selected in the Calisthenics Association of Western Australia's (CAWA) State Team. Gabriella will compete in the Australian Calisthenic Federation's 31st National Championships being held at Kingsway Christian College Auditorium in July 2019. This is a wonderful achievement. Well done Gabriella!

CURRICULUM/ADMINISTRATION



WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN

Aranmore Catholic Primary School is excited to be taking part in the 2019 Woolworths Earn & Learn program.

During the previous campaign, we were able to purchase some great resources with the points we earned, thanks to you.

From now until June 25th 2019 you can collect stickers at Woolworths that go towards Earn & Learn points. For every \$10 you spend at Woolworths (excluding the purchase of tobacco, liquor and gift cards) you will receive a sticker. These stickers can then be given to your children to collect on a special sticker sheet. Once it is completed, they can simply bring it back here to school or you can drop them into your local Woolworths collection box.

The more points we earn, the more we can redeem from a choice of over 10,000 educational resources including mathematics and English resources, art & crafts materials and much, much more!

We are grateful for your support and look forward to a successful program.

Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston Assistant Principals

NUMERO CLUB



Aranmore Numero Club is open to all students from Year 2 - Year 6

Mrs Helen Bubnich Numero Coordinator

P & F

ELECTION DAY POLLING BOOTH

Tomorrow the P&F will be selling Bacon & Egg Rolls at the Election Day Polling Booth. Come down from 8am to vote and have a breakfast burger.

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE

It's that time of the year again! The ever popular Bunnings sausage sizzle at Bunnings Innaloo will be hosted by Aranmore Catholic Primary on **Saturday 25th May**. It's always a great fundraiser for the school as well as being a way of raising the profile of our school in the community. This year, for the first time, lucky volunteers at the sizzle will be wearing the **Aranmore apron**, Please use the sign up link below to join in the fun.

https://signup.com/go/RpuxDtL

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK

The 2019/2020 Entertainment Memberships are here, with exclusive offers for everything you love to do. It's the 25th Anniversary Edition and the best Membership yet, packed with amazing offers for activities, attractions, shopping, travel and all kinds of tasty treats - from cool cafes to fabulous fine dining. THE BOOK WILL BE SENT HOME WITH YOUR CHILD NEXT WEEK FOR YOU TO HAVE A LOOK (unless you have opted out or already purchased a digital membership). Instructions will be included for how to purchase. Or you can use the link below. If you don't want to purchase the book, simply return it in the envelope to your child's class. This includes if you choose to purchase the digital edition. Thanks for supporting our school. See flyer at end of newsletter.

SUPPORT US NOW





Mrs Andrea Tan P&F President 2019

COMMUNITY NEWS

CONGRATULATIONS

Out of over 4000 entries, Jarvin P.O'B (4R) won first prize in the Mt Hawthorn Festival LEGO Compeition. John Carey ran this competition at the Festival and he himself is a LEGO enthusiast. Jarvin is pictured collecting his prize in John Carey's office where his personal collection is displayed.



REPAIR CAFE PERTH COMES TO ARANMORE

Repair Cafe Perth will be holding their repair session in the school undercover area on Saturday 18 May from 10am-12pm. This is a free service run by volunteers dedicated to keeping waste out of landfill, whilst teaching you repair skills. So gather up your broken items, bring them along and let's get repairing!

For more info visit the Facebook page Repair Cafe Perth or the website www.repaircafeperth.org.au

PARENTING BOYS

The Rotary Club of Cambridge are holding an informative talk on Parenting Boys "The Highs, The Lows, The Joys, The Woes" with guest speaker Helen Davidson. Details are:

Wednesday 29th May at 9:15am Date:

Venue: Cambridge Bowling Club, Chandler Ave, Floreat Cost: \$5.00 except for teachers – includes coffee

LIBRARY

We look forward to seeing many of you at our Book Fair. Please see below for opening times.

Mrs Imelda Gane Library Officer

BOOK FAIR IN THE LIBRARY 2019

CATCH THE READING WAVE!











Monday 20th May to Friday 24th May

Monday 20 th		2:55 - 3:30pm
Tuesday 21st	8.15-8.35am	2:55 - 3:30pm
Wednesday 22nd	8.15-8:35am	2:55 - 3:30pm
THUDONAV	CLOCEN	

THURSDAY CLOSED

Friday 24th 8.15-10am *

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO SELLING AFTER 10.00AM ON FRIDAY AS THE FAIR WILL NEED TO BE PACKED AWAY

'IMPORTANT PARKING NOTICE

If you are coming to our Book Fair in the afternoon, please park in the surrounding streets and not in Brentham Street. THE FRONT OF THE SCHOOL IS A PICK-UP ONLY ZONE IN THE AFTERNOON. This is still a no parking area and you cannot leave your car. WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION IN KEEPING THE TRAFFIC FLOWING!